

St Leonard's C.E. Primary School

"Nurturing Faith and Inspiring Success"



Mitcham Lane, Streatham, SW16 6NP Telephone: 020 8769 2712 Fax: 020 8664 6025 www.st-leonards.lambeth.sch.uk Email: mgr@st-leonards.lambeth.sch.uk

> Headteacher: Mr Simon Jackson BAQTS (Hons) NPQH Deputy Headteacher: Mrs Laura Akhtar BA(Hons) PGCE

> > 18th September 2020

Adult Social Distancing

Dear Parent / Carer,

Thank you for support since the beginning of the term and for playing your part in helping to keep everyone safe.

As some parents have expressed concerns regarding the number of adults on site at the end of the day, I would just like to issue a reminder about the following important measures which need to be followed by everyone:

- Firstly, please do not wait for your child by the entrance to the Keegan Centre. This is the narrowest part of our site. When entering the playground, please find a space rather than waiting as close to your child's class as you can this is especially important for our parents of children in Years 1 & 2.
- Only one adult per family is allowed on site to collect their child(ren).
- Please be prepared to wear a face covering in the event of congestion forming.
- Once you have collected your child, please leave as guickly and safely as possible.
- Please do not engage in conversations with other parents by Gate 1, as I am receiving reports of congestion forming there also.

To those parents who've noticed that some Reception children have been collected by more than one adult, you need to know that an exemption was given to each family for their child's first day of school only.

There has been a truly wonderful atmosphere in school since our return. As such, I just ask that we are all mindful of the needs of our community and that we all act in a way to reassure its most anxious members.

Have a great weekend.

Kind regards,

Mr Simon Jackson

Head Teacher









